From: Giannoules, Nicholas 
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 1:00 PM
To: Widawsky, Dan; Berlin, Steve
Cc: Guerra, Maria; Cianciarulo, Sherri
Subject: Ethics Information

Comptroller Widawsky and Director Berlin:

In order to comply with Board of Ethics Rules, I want to inform you that I accepted materials on behalf of the City and the reasons why.

On April 25, 2016, the Department of Business Affairs and Consumer Protection’s Business Compliance Enforcement Division, had a speaker/trainer (Mr. Alberto De La Serna) from Meyercord Revenue Inc./SICPA give a brief training to staff on effective ways to detect counterfeit tax stamps on cigarettes. Mr. Alberto De La Serna came out to our office at 2350 W. Ogden Avenue for the training and since the City/County cigarette tax stamps are produced by Meyercord Revenue Inc., who better than to train staff on ways to detect counterfeits than someone from Meyercord. 

Mr. De La Serna went through various methods of detecting counterfeit tax stamps including the use of Taggant detectors, UV light detectors, loupes (magnifying glass) and an unknown chemical agent. Before he left our office, he left some of this equipment for us to use, which included one UV light detector (valued at about $25), one loupe (valued at about $25), 15 small bottles of the chemical agent (about the size of a Visine bottle) and eight strips of tax stamps samples for staff to practice on. Mr. De La Serna stated that the 15 bottles of the chemical agent that he left us is free for clients of Meyercord and that we fall into that category. 

The class was very informative and will definitely helped our investigators detect counterfeit tax stamps in the future. 

Please advise if there is anything else you may need.

Thank you,

Nick

	



	Nick Giannoules| Director of  Investigations
City of Chicago | Business Affairs and Consumer Protection 
Business Compliance Enforcement (BCE)
2350 West Ogden Avenue, Second Floor, Chicago, Illinois 60608
312.743.9103
 


